Dear Panel,

I am deeply distressed to learn today of your rejection of a national sales tax in your discussions.  I fear your conclusions came about due to misinformation or lack of information regarding HR 25 and S 25.

Within the next six months, I will become a small business owner.  My biggest dread is the complexity, the productive hours wasted, and the fear involved with the present tax system.  Under the present system, if I make a small, accidental error, I can be audited.  If the CPA I must employ to do my taxes makes a mistake, I pay the penalty with the IRS.

The present tax system is a burden on the hardworking men and women of this country.  Those in position to pay large sums of money to tax lawyers are the only ones who benefit, often being able to reduce their tax load into single digits through effective ‘handling’ of their money.

Let’s be fair to everyone.  There are two solutions to this present oppressive tax burden: one is to institute a flat tax on all people in the United States, no matter the income bracket, and eliminate all deductions.  The other, more practical solution is to tax only what people spend, not what they earn.  In doing so, the tax burden would be shared by all Americans who buy things that are not necessities of life.  It would also be spread among the many tourists who visit the United States.  

Additionally, if you understood the system, a national sales tax would be easier to control and monitor than the present tax system, which requires the monitoring of almost 300 million Americans.  There are significantly fewer businesses to monitor.  And on top of that, most businesses already have ways of collecting state and local sales taxes; the national sales tax system would be but a small adjustment.

According to Associated Press, the Panel also claims that high tax rates might be a problem if a national sales tax were implemented.  If you fully understood the way the FairTax bill works, you would understand that the prices of items sold in the United States would fluctuate very little if HR 25 and S 25 were passed.
There are many positives associated with the rescinding of income taxes and replacement by a national sales tax.  Offshore money would return to the US and generate jobs.  Citizens would essentially get a pay raise, as they would bring home their entire paycheck while the items they would be buying would cost about the same.  Illegal immigrants and other criminals would pay money into our tax system that is presently hidden, unreported, or stashed away in another country.  Billions of productive hours would be saved, as every individual would no longer have to file taxes.  And these positives are only the tip of the iceberg.
I urge you to reconsider your stance on the sales tax.  It is the only way to revamp the system.  Merely tweaking the present system and adding to the tax code is not the way to solve our national problems and fix the tax system.

Sincerely,

Presten Witherspoon
